



Committed to Safeguarding

Nursery through to Year 6 Newstead Road,

Lee, London SE12 OSJ

Tel: 0208 857 8792

Headteacher: Miss Margaret Hanrahan

Deputy: Ms Sheelagh Campbell Deputy: Mrs Michelle Carey

Email: admin@swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Web site: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk

Newsletter No 35

21st June 2019

Dear Parents and Carers,

Year 6 had a wonderful time in the Isle of Wight last weekend.

On Wednesday, 4T visited the British Museum. This was a great opportunity for the children to consolidate their learning about the Ancient Greeks.

On Thursday, we celebrated our International Day. Thank you for supporting us by sending your children to school looking so amazing in their costumes and for all the fruit you sent in for them to share. The children had a yummy BBQ and took

Notes for your diary

4th July Sports day – am EYFS and KS1

Pm KS2

11th July Leavers' performance

13th July Family Fun Day 12 – 3pm

16th July Leavers' Disco
18th July Leavers' Mass
19th July Last day of term

part in lots of cultural activities in their classes. All our Reception, Year 1 and 2 pupils took part in African drumming sessions and we ended the day with a really lovely parade around the playground. We are all so proud to be part of such a diverse school community. It was great that so many of you were able to join us.

May 2020 Bank Holiday change

Please note that the May bank holiday that was planned to be on 4th May 2020 has been changed to Friday 8th May 2020. Please ensure that you take this into account when booking any holidays.

Sports Day 4th July

This year, our Sports Day events will take place in our playground areas and will be organised by our Year 6 pupils.

Events for Nursery, Reception Year 1 and 2 will take place in the morning from about 9.15 until 10.45 Events for the rest of our pupils will be held in the afternoon from 1.15 until 2.45. You are invited to join us for child's events. Please send your child to school wearing their PE kit on that day. We will send more details nearer to this time.

St Winifred's School Council Family Survey

This link to a survey was devised by the children on our school council as a way to make our school even better! They would like you to complete this questionnaire as a family please: https://www.surveymonkey.co.uk/r/HH3DFQ2





















The Book People's Book Bus

The Book People's Book Bus will be making a stop at St Winifred's on Tuesday 9th July.

It will be here from 8.15am to 4pm so plenty of time for children to browse with their classes and for parents/carers to purchase some amazing books before and after school!

Our Lady of Lourdes parish

1st Communion Programme 2019 - Our Lady of Lourdes Lee

First Communions & rehearsals:

For children making their 1st Communion at the 6:30pm Mass on Saturday 22nd June the rehearsal is this evening, (Friday 21st) at 6:30pm

For children making their 1st Communion at the 9:00am Mass on Sunday 23rd June the rehearsal is tomorrow morning (Saturday 22nd) at 10:00am

For children making their 1st Communion at the 11:00am Mass on Sunday 23rd June the rehearsal is tomorrow morning (Saturday 22nd) at 11:00am

All rehearsals are in the church

The Mass of Celebration will be on Sunday 30th June at 11:00am followed by a party in the hall, where the certificates will be handed out.

Chorus News:

A Summer Charity Concert will be held here in the church on Sunday 7th July 2019 at 4pm. This will be a performance by our own Our Lady of Lourdes Chorus along with the London Philanthropic Orchestra in aid of the British Heart Foundation. There will be no admission charge but a retiring collection will be taken for this year's charity. All the music will be based around the theme of the Heart and Love and will be a very varied mix of musical styles with something for everyone's taste. The concert will be no longer than an hour and will be followed by summer refreshments in the hall. Please do make every effort to come along and support the concert to raise funds for this very worthy cause, and invite your friends and family as well. Rehearsals continue on Monday 24th June at 8pm in the church.

Flyer link: http://www.swcps.lewisham.sch.uk/wp-content/uploads/2016/03/BHF-concert-poster-v2-A4.pdf

<u>Christmas Concert</u>. This is simply an advance notice of the date for our Christmas Concert this year which will be on the afternoon of SUNDAY 15th December at 4pm

Message from the Friends

※◆★ FAMILY FUN DAY ★◆※

*** SATURDAY 13th JULY 12-3PM ***

It's a popular date in South East London this year so you may have plans to head up to On Blackheath. So do we! Why not join us for the warm up with our very reasonably priced BBQ, buffet and bar? Get your nails done and your glitter tattoos and join us on the heath afterwards!

CAN YOU HELP WITH PLANNING?

We are still looking for:

- A BARBECUE. Yes, that's right. If you have a CHARCOAL BARBECUE that we can borrow on the day please let us know!
- Volunteers to help run the stalls sign up any time!
- Cake donations on the day (nut free please)

- Buffet donations on the day (nut free please)
- Prizes for our 'everything' tombola keep an eye out for Friends collecting or bring to the office
- Sweetie cones can be returned at any time to the office or one of the Friends. Absolutely no obligation

The Friends will be in the playground at drop off next week so you cans sign up to volunteer or donate food or drop off your 'everything tombola' donations or sweetie cones. Keep an eye out for us.

*** Thanks to everyone who has signed up already – we can't do it without you! ***

含含 PETER JAMES ESTATE AGENT COMPETITION 含含含

The Boards are going up this week.....!

PETER JAMES COMPETITION

Just a reminder that the Peter James "Perfect Day" competition is well underway. Entries must be handed into the office by Wednesday 26th June. Pictures will be on display from Thursday 27th June. The competition closes on Thursday 11th July and the winning entries will be announced on Saturday 13th July at Family Fun Day! We're looking forward to seeing them all.

FAMILY NIGHT

The numbers are in and we made over ****£855****. Absolutely fantastic. So THANK YOU for coming and supporting us!

The Friends

stwinifredsfriendsse12@gmail.com

pta-events.co.uk/stwinifredsfriends

Attendance for this week

Class	Attendance	Class	Attendance
Reception C	97%	Year 3F	93%
Reception BC	95%	Year 4T	96%
Year 1A	94%	Year 4CW	99%
Year 1LC	98%	Year 5K	97%
Year 2A	96%	Year 5F	94%
Year 2M	96%	Year 6F	98%
Year 3W	97%	Year 6M	100%

Have a lovely weekend

Margaret Hanrahan



















